MINUTES OF OCTOBER 14, 2003 TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Altonen, and Thompson

Absent:  Colvin, Keelan, Stillings, Gaskell

Others Present:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  7

1. Meeting is called to order at 7:32 PM
2. MINUTES.   Due to the lack of a quorum, the minutes of September 9, 2003 cannot be approved.

3. COMMUNICATIONS.  1.  A letter of resignation is read into the record, received by Mr. Russell from Myrta Keelan.  Her resignation from the TLT Planning Commission takes effect immediately.  2.  A letter is read from Banks Township Planning Commission asking for the cooperation of the Torch Lake Township PC during the revision of their Master Plan.  Comments, questions or suggestions are requested and can be sent to Irene Shooks, Recording Secretary, POB 117, Ellsworth, MI  49729.  3.  There will be a conference November 11-13, 2003 titled “Seeds of Prosperity” presented by the Michigan Land Use Institute at Crystal Mountain Resort.  The subject matter includes Food, Farms and Michigan’s Economic Future.

4. CONCERNS OF THE PUBLIC OTHER THAN AGENDA ITEMS.  Mr. Alan Martel, Chairman of the TLT Zoning Board of Appeals, spoke to the Commission regarding weekly rentals as a commercial activity.  The ZBA addressed this issue at their last meeting.   Mr. Martel outlined the court cases and other resources the ZBA referenced during their decision.  Their interpretation of the Zoning Ordinance was that weekly rentals are allowed in the Village Zone as a commercial use.  The vote was 5-0 in favor of the decision.  He comments that this is the 5th or 6th ordinance interpretation that the ZBA has dealt with in the last 3 years.  The ordinance needs to, someway, be updated to reference those decisions or interpretations.  This would help prevent a misinterpretation of the ordinance as it reads now.  The Commission will take this matter under consideration, but due to the lack of a quorum, no formal action is taken at this time.    

5. DISCUSS WINERY ORDINANCE.  Mr. Sullivan has begun research on a winery ordinance.  He has looked at the Peninsula Township language and has a handout for the Commission.  The language may be useful, but the PC needs to get an idea of what they want for the township.  Currently, there are vineyards in this area but no winery.  Some of the debate in Peninsula Township, Grand Traverse and Leelanau County centered on whether there would be a tasting room as part of the winery operation.  This then expanded into serving meals to persons other than guests and selling items other than the wine produced on the premises, such as tee shirts, etc.  Therefore, Mr. Sullivan would like some guidance from the Commission on what they would like for the township.  He asks that they look at the handout and come up with some suggestions for the next meeting.  Mr. Briggs feels that there are two types of operation, the larger operation with investors, etc. and the smaller operation.  He feels the “small time guy” is probably what we would see in this area.  Mr. Forrester inquires from the audience if the State controls winemaking and the selling of wine?  The Liquor Control Commission does regulate the manufacturing and selling, but not the property and how it is zoned.  Mr. Sullivan will look into other wine areas within the State, see what they are doing and get back to the Commission.

6. OTHER AREAS IN THE ORDINACNE TO DISCUSS.  In regard to weekly rentals, Mr. Briggs states that when the ordinance needs to be interpreted, it indicates a lack of clarity of the ordinance.  This would be a good time to work on policy, spell it out and put it in the ordinance.

Wind Turbine Generators are another item that will need to be addressed in the near future.  The Commission may want to incorporate this issue into the tower ordinance language.

The issue of Sexually-Oriented Business has not yet been resolved.  Mr. Sullivan needs the corrected Zoning Map.  According to Derman & Turkelson, the township must provide some location within the township for this type of business.  The question becomes where?  Mr. Sullivan will look at the language that has been discussed, the setback requirements from churches, schools, etc. and see what areas within the township would allow this type of business.

7. LAND USE MAPS.  The commercial map is done, and Mr. Briggs continues to update the other areas of the map.

8. UPDATE FROM STILLINGS AND COLVIN.  Due to their absence, this item is postponed.

9. CONCERNS OF THE COMMISSION.  Chairman Russell requests a thank-you letter be generated and sent to Ms. Keelan thanking her for her years of service on the TLT Planning Commission.
10. ADJOURN.  Motion to adjourn is made by Russell and seconded.  Meeting is adjourned at 8:15 PM
These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting of the Planning Commission.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary

